ALBOURNE PARISH     [2015]
__________________________________________
Minutes of the meeting of the Annual meeting of

the electors in the Parish of Albourne
held on: Tuesday, 5th May 2015, at 7.30 p.m.
Present: 
Albourne Parish Councillors: Cllr Meg Price – Chairman, Cllr Graham Stafford, Cllr Mick Gratton, Cllr Nikki Ernest, Cllr Barry Compton, Cllr Nick Wergan (apologies for absence were received from Cllr Heather Jordan).                              
Iain McLean (Parish Council Clerk)
 Elaine Makey (Chairman of Village Hall Management Committee) 
 Cllr Peter Griffiths (WSCC) for part of the meeting.
 Cllr John Allen (MSDC) for part of the meeting.
 Joel Havicon (PCSO) for part of the meeting.
 32 members of the public.
______________________________________________________

1. Chairman’s introduction.   
The Chairman confirmed that the precept request for the year had remained the same at £14,500. She outlined the maintenance work that had been carried out in the Millennium Garden over the year, and asked villagers/residents to report any problems, e.g. possible Ash tree die back. She referred to the ongoing problem of car parking near the School, and said that the Parish Council was trying to come up with some solutions. She referred to the ongoing traffic speeding issues in the Parish, and the possibility of setting up Operation Speed-watch. She mentioned the ongoing saga of the quiet run tarmac issue along the A23, and the actions the Parish Council had been taking on this. There was still the inappropriate traffic signage issue, which the Parish Council were in discussions with West Sussex County Council about the removal of these signs. She mentioned that Councillor Mick Gratton would be standing down as a Councillor at the forthcoming elections on 7th May, but said that he would continue to assist with the Neighbourhood Plan. Elaine Makey will also be standing down from the Village Hall Management Committee, so there would need to be a new Chairman for this Committee. Finally, she thanked all the Councillors, and the Parish Clerk, for all their hard work and help over the year.          
2. Minutes of Annual Parish meeting held on 6th May 2014. 
These were unanimously approved, and signed as a true record by the Chairman.
3. Neighbourhood policing report from Joel Havicon (Police Community Support Officer)   
Joel said that on the whole, Albourne was a safe place to live. Crime was low, although he reported two burglaries in the Hurstpierpoint area. He urged everyone to take a photographic record of possessions, in case of burglary. Graffiti is an issue at Sayers Common, which seemed particularly aimed at one person. He referred to the scams issue in Mid Sussex, and said that there was a gang operating in the area, who were pretending to be police officers. Ohers were making telephone calls and pretending to be a Bank, in order to obtain personal details. He said in answer to a question about drugs use on the Recreation Ground, that the police rely on reports from the public/residents. He thought that the Ground ought to be made more secure, e.g. mend the broken gate. He thought that the use of CCTV could be a helpful tool to discourage anti-social behaviour, and this might be worth investigating.   
4. Neighbourhood Plan/District Plan/Mayfields.  
Councillor Mick Gratton updated the meeting on the progress of the Neighbourhood Plan, and said that the recent consultation had produced 24 responses. These are now being considered. Appropriate adjustments had been made, and it was important to align the Plan with MSDC’s draft District Plan. The main NP documents are about ready for formal submission to MSDC, after which there would be a further consultation process. He said that the planning consultant engaged to help with the preparation of the Basic Conditions Statement, was very good value for the Parish. Councillor Nikki Ernest then updated the meeting on the progress of the District Plan. She urged people to view the time table, which was on the MSDC web site. It was noted that the housing target over the life of the Plan had increased from 10,600 to 11,050 homes, i.e. from 530 p.a. to 650 p.a. It was noted and welcomed that the draft Plan does not include any provision for the Mayfields new market town proposal. She referred to the work that the Parish Council had been leading on, through the inter Parishes Group, which Albourne had set up. This liaises closely with LAMBS. The Parish Council has also been inputting the draft Horsham District Council Development Plan, through participation at the examination hearings. She referred to the Gatwick airport runway issue, and noted that WSCC had changed its mind from one of supporting the second runway, to now being opposed to it. This was also to be welcomed.       
5. Operation Watershed and flooding issues.         
Councillor Graham Stafford gave a summary of what the Parish Council had been doing over the year. The priorities for resolving the flooding issues had been Church Lane, then the B2116. Drains and gullies were being investigated. The important thing to concentrate on was the prevention of flooding to homes and properties. There are problems in Reeds Lane, and these are slowly being resolved with help from WSCC Highways. He urged people to report flooding issues to the Parish Council. He confirmed that the OW funds were ring fenced to flooding problems. The project was still very much ongoing.   
6. Pop up Village pub.         
Councillor Meg Price said that the focus was on trying to improve the social life/interaction in the Parish. It was hoped to start the pop up Village pub on 19th July. The Premises License has now been obtained from MSDC. There is a need to train up a number of barmen, and volunteers are sought. The Parish Council is well aware of the neighbour issue, and although this shouldn’t be an issue in view of the nature of the idea, it will be monitored. If it is a success, the days and times of opening may be extended.         
7. Village Hall report. 
The Chairman of the Village Hall Management Committee, Councillor Elaine Makey, gave her report. There had been a healthy increase in income, and the Hall was used pretty regularly each week. Fund raising is a bit down on previous years, but nothing to worry about. The Hall has achieved energy savings by switching supplier. The plans are now to redecorate, and replace the curtains. Then move on to the refurbishment and enhancement of the kitchen. Councillor Meg Price mentioned the need to recruit 3 new members to the Committee in view of the current vacancies. The issue of going to LED lighting is being looked at. The issue of having solar panels was raised by a member of the public, and this was considered an interesting idea, although storing the excess power to possibly sell on would be a problem.     
8.  South Downs National Park Dark Skies initiative.
     Councillor Meg Price introduced the item, and said that this was an initiative being
      promoted, particularly across rural areas, by the South Downs National Park Authority.
      The idea was to reduce/keep to a minimum the amount of light pollution. The Parish
      Council had welcomed the idea, and it will be especially keen to ensure, in respect of
      recent and prospective planning applications for extensions of business activities, that
      appropriate conditions are imposed as regards the provision of outside lighting.   
 

9.  Reports from MSDC and WSCC Councillors. 

Councillor Peter Griffiths from WSCC, mentioned the second runway issue at Gatwick airport, and WSCC’s formal objection. He had been instrumental in getting this review of WSCC’s previous position, on to the Agenda. He was doing what he could to support the Parish Council in resolving the flooding issues in the Parish. WSCC Highways is in the process of being reorganised currently, so some matters are on hold. He is fully aware of the traffic and speeding issues in the Parish, and is making appropriate representations. The Firsland Industrial Estate expansion plans will be coming to WSCC planning soon, and he will be arranging to have his called in for a Committee decision. He mentioned that in terms of education provision across the County, there are still very real capacity issues. Councillor John Allen from MSDC, updated the meeting on the last Council meeting, and particularly mentioned progress with Neighbourhood Plans across Mid Sussex (4 had already been formally made). He will do what he can to assist resolve the problems of the gaps in the boundaries of the Recreation Ground, which is an MSDC responsibility, especially access from the main road near to the basket-ball area.         
10.  General session for the public. 
 Issues raised were (i) the issue of the need for maintenance of the Millennium Garden and it was stated that there were a number of issues that needed attending to. The gate is very heavy (may be a design fault), and a tree stump, which is a potential trip hazard, needs grinding out. (ii) The Recreation Ground needs tidying up – there are some broken branches off trees, and there is some broken glass in the area. (iii) dog fouling continues to be a problem, and it was noted that the Parish Council is looking into the possibility of providing additional dog waste bins in consultation with MSDC. It was also thought that there should be more litter bins, especially by the bus stop, where the cyclists gather. (iv) there are a number of issues regarding the maintenance and upkeep of footpaths and hedges, and the Parish Council is investigating these along with the appropriate Authorities. 
   

11. Chairman’s concluding remarks. 

The Chairman concluded by urging everyone to sign up to and use the Community website, and also to encourage people to make contributions to it. Finally, she thanked everyone for their attendance, and invited those present to stay on for some refreshments and a chance to talk to Parish Councillors.   
The meeting closed at 9.15 p.m. 

SIGNED......................................................................Meg Price
                                  Chairman

